“Community Based Care
} for Those in Need”

Orange County Free Clinic

2018 Fall/ Winter Newsletter
Say Hello to Dr. Erin Kalan, D.O.

Dr. Erin Kalan, a native of Orange County,
was no stranger to volunteering and to the Free
Clinic when she began working for the Clinic as a
part time provider in 2018. She was introduced to
the Orange County Free Clinic during her
“rotation” with Dr. Randy Merrick, OCFC’s Medical
Director. Dr. Kalan, originally did a pediatrics resi-
dency at UVA and since then, has moved into

\ General Practice. She also practices functional

| and plant based medicine where she advocates for
increased awareness of better nutrition for healthy
living. Dr. Kalan has created a strong rapport with
her acute and chronically ill patients as she brings
her own perspective on healthy living and good
nutritional habits. Patients love her caring demean-
or and friendly bedside manner!

Doctor Merrick-OCFC’S UNSUNG HERO

The Virginia HealthCare Founda-
tion held its annual “Heroes in Health Care”
celebration on September 24, at the Omni =
Richmond Hotel. The awards ceremony =
recognized outstanding efforts by volunteers §
and employees of Free Clinics from all are-
as of the state for their work to help unin-
sured Virginians obtain needed health care
and medicines. Among the honorees was
Dr. Randolph V. Merrick, M.D. of Orange,
for his outstanding volunteer work with the
Orange County Free Clinic. “Doc” Merrick
was nominated by the OCFC for his out-
standing dedication and commitment to the ||
clinic and on-going efforts to sustain the
“health safety net” for Orange County’s uninsured residents. Believing that every-
one should have access to quality and affordable healthcare, Doc Merrick has do-
nated thousands of hours to the clinic. His passion is seen every day with patients
and staff at the Clinic as he makes his routine rounds above his normal day at his
own practice. www.orangecountyfreeclinic.org
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N ow that 2018 is
coming to a
close, I tried to come up
with a descriptive word or

~ two that would sum up this

= year at the free clinic. After
much thought, I finally

. looked in the thesaurus and
found a few words that
~would work: monumental,
notable, mind-blowing and
my favorite, 2018 was a
“doozie”! So much has
happened and so much is about to happen! This year we’ve had
staff additions and changes, programs and services added, and
we’re now re-thinking our role in this ever-changing healthcare
industry.

Beginning on January 1, 2019, nearly 400,000 Virgini-
ans who are between 0-138% of the Federal Poverty Level (FPL)
will be newly eligible to receive Medicaid. How wonderful that
our neediest residents including uninsured, underinsured and
working poor will have access to healthcare beyond the Free
Clinic. While this is great news on the surface, this is
in no way saying that our job at the Orange County
Free Clinic is done. In reality, there are still between
90,000 and 100,000 Virginians that Medicaid will not cover.
The OCFC'’s eligibility requirements have always been to help
patients between 0-200% of the federal poverty level (FPL) and
we will continue to provide quality healthcare to our patients
that qualify for Free Clinic services. We also plan to not aban-
don our patients that receive Medicaid but can’t find a local pro-
vider that can see them in a timely manner. Unfortunately, our
community has a limited amount of medical practices, and
we’re concerned that these practices won’t be able to accommo-
date thousands of new patients come January 2019. It’s a bit of
a dilemma, but our mission will remain the same, “dedicated to
the belief that everyone should have access to health care ser-
vices”. So, we're not going anywhere, anytime soon!

In closing, I'd like to say thank you to Everyone who
has had involvement in the success of Orange County Free
Clinic, be it those on the Board, working here, volunteering,
donating financially and/or in-kind, or supporting us with
words or thoughts. We all make a difference.

Please continue to include us in your annual year-end
giving and know that your gifts are truly “Gifts of Life”.

...Dorren
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THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS

American University Phlebot- Zakyiah Leggett i i

omy Students ' Lilian Estrella, LPN Kelsie Lohr ﬁ;ﬁlﬁgll\?gf\%essﬁfir’(’hMl]l)N

Kenneth Anderson Dr. Elaine Fogliani Mary Beth Madison Susan Southard

Pete Angersbach Tina Foster Ophelia McClung, RN Naomi Stoltzfus, RN

Alison Baker Madison Frazier Carol Merlo Katherine Stutzman, RN

Eve Bargmann, MD Carol Garmen Tom Merlo . Sue Sulzer

Barry Barr Courtney Madison Randolph Merrick, MD Kathi Taylor

Joan Baumgardner, RN Greta Haggerty Jennica Miller Eugene Triplett

Janice Beach Alma Hochstetler Joshua Miller Ina Trover

Diane Bolduc, RN Carrie Hochstetler Michele Neverdon Bob Vagquez

Denise Boyce, CNA David Hochstetler Carol Nisly Elinor Vasquez

Elaine Brown Elaine Hochstetler Loretta Nisly, RN Allison Walkowski. NP

Haleigh Butler, RN Rosalyn Hochstetler Adeline Nitunze Charles Washingto’n

Jude Christian, NP Mary Hodge Erica Nixon Kecia Waters

Carrie Clark Anthony Hodge Liz O'Connell Caleb Weirich

Marcia Colby Sheila Hoffman Jean Oelrich Sheryl Weirich

Tori Dade Vickie Howard Betsy Pazur Amanda Williams

Joanna Davies, RN Andy Hromyak Claudia Polanco Nancy Garnett Williams

Phyllis DeJarnette Sue Hromyak Doug Ponton Stuart Yates

Mariah Dermody, RN Kelly Jarvis Fisher Rhodes Joanne Yoder

The Dotson Family Erin Kalan, DO Gladys Schrock

Germanna Nursing Students Catherine Kipps, RN Loraine Schrock, LPN

PVCC Phlebotomy Students Nathaniel Kipps John Seymour

THANK YOU TO OUR IN-KIND DONORS!

AARP of Orange Brenda Garnett Meadows Farms Golf Course Mickey Sharp
Albemarle Magazine Maryvonne Gasparini Med Spa of VA Sea Glass Fine Art
Alpaca Boutique & More Robert Gausman Melrose Antiques Interiors Silk Mill Grille
American Woodmark Gibson Rental Montpelier Hunt Race Foun- David and Charlene Scibal
Americare Plus Greenberry’s Coffee dation J.D. Slade
Linda Armstrong Grelen Market Tom & Carol Merlo Anthony Smith
Arts Center of Orange Hantzmon Wiebel, LLP Dr. Randy Merrick Laura Somerville
Wanda Baker Ed & Ada Harvey Sharon Merrick John & Mary Lew Sponski
Barry Barr Aly Hodge Brenda Morris John B. Stanley
Battlefield Automotive Anthony & Mary Hodge Mountain View BBQ Page Sullenberger
Rebecca Bawers Andy & Sue Hyromak Mt. View Nursing Home Frank Thomas III
Beggar’s Banquet Inn at Willow Grove Barbara Muller Town of Gordonsville
Belmont Farm of VA Innovative Healthcare & My Avocado Town of Orange
Briarwood Florist Laser Therapy NHUVA Culpeper Hospital Trader Joe’s
Louise Brock Juan E. Irizarry-Guiot Carol Nisly Tresors
Dorren Brown Nathaniel Kipps Crystal Nisly Trinity United Methodist
Bridget Bryant Crystal Krantz (Debbie McWilliams) Oakencroft Vineyards UVA Mobile Mammography
Mary Ellen Bruno Lab Corp of America Objects on Main UVA Rowing Team
Char’ville Dermatology Lacy’s Florist Orange Baptist Church Bob & Elinor Vasquez
Central VA Wine Tours Laurie Holladay Shop Orange Chamber of Commerce VHD (VA Health Dept)
Chestnut Grove Baptist LOW Lions Club Orange County Branch NAACP Pauline Vismer
Church LOW Lioness Club Orange County Coffee Roasters Jim Weaver
Randy Cooper Little Zion Baptist Church Orange-Madison Co-Op Donna White
County of Orange Leah Lipson Photography Orange Pharmacy Wilderness Pharmacy
Culpeper Free Clinic Locust Dale Hunts Orange Presbyterian Church Charlene Williams
Lila Dye Market at Grelen Orange Tire, Inc. Paul & Nancy G. Williams
Phyllis DeJarnette Mary Beth Madison Plow & Hearth Ken & Lisa Wilson
Dermatology PLC Mama’s Pizza Doug Ponton & Elaine Fogliani Michael Wilson
Direct Relief Pamela Marshall Posh Richard & Shirley Wood
District Supply Inc. Fred Matthies Oliver Quirande Xpress Copy
Sam & Sharon Elswick Karen McDowell Leslie Raiford George Yancey
Every Woman’s Life McKesson Senator Bryce Reeves Your Gordonsville Pharmacy
FAHASS Rochambeau of Gordonsville Ziprint
Susan Fletcher Ruckersville Animal Hospital
Forked on Main Larry Sappington




Volunteer Spotlight

Sue Sulzer

ue Sulzer, for over a year now, volun-
S teering at the Clinic is her way of giving

back and as she says, “I treat this
(volunteering) as a “job”! When asked when her
day ends, she says “it ends when they don’t
need me any more for that day and I come in as
often as I'm needed. They need me a lot”, she
says jokingly! Her day is spent helping out the
Medication Assistance Program (MAP) by call-
ing patients when their medications have ar-
rived, carefully coordinates pick-up and finds
time to encourage patients on the phone. Sue is |
one of many volunteers helping out daily at the [
Orange County Free Clinic who are all so critical
to operations! Sue works with Meredith Beachy
and Crystal Nisly, MAP Caseworkers, and Mere- = Sue Sulzer-Volunteer-MAP
dith says “ Sue is amazing, she comes in like
clockwork and we would be so under water without her!”

Meredith Beachy, Pharmacy Tech. / OCFC MAP

Michelle Neverdon, OCFC Counselor

Crystal Nisly, Lead Pharmacy Tech/OCFC MAP



16th Annual Tony Fogliani Memorial Golf Tournament

October 7,2018— Locust Grove, VA— It was a beautiful day for golf! The
16th Annual “Tony Fogliani Memorial Golf Tournament and Silent Auc-
tion” to benefit the Orange County Free Clinic, was held at Meadows
Farms Golf Course and gave 55 players the opportunity to “Tee Off for
Healthcare” and support a great cause ! We raised just over $10,000 and a
“great big” thanks goes to the generous sponsorships, contributions and
volunteer’ time and effort! Thanks to Diamond Sponsors’ and Board mem-
ber Doug Ponton and his wife Dr. Elaine Fogliani for bringing the Tourna-
ment to our community and making the “Clinic” it’s charity of choice!

Teams came out on a very warm and
beautiful Sunday to support the Clinic
even after the date change because of
Hurricane Florence! No one brought
home the “Hole in One” prize from Bat- §
tlefield Automotive, but everyone was a -
winner! Armed with mulligans and lots
of water, teams rallied to play 18 holes
on a beautiful sunny day! Dinner was |
prepared by Chef Randy Cooper and the |
event was staffed by volunteers, Board
members and Clinic staff. Our other
Diamond Sponsors this year included:
Novant Health-UVA Health Systems,
Dominion Energy Foundation and

Mary Washington Healthcare . Golfers Get ready...Sponsorship from

businesses and individuals helped make
the day a huge success for players and
the Orange County Free Clinic.

Many Thanks to all of our supporters!

Volunteer-Nancy Garnett Williams, Resource De-
velopment Director- Kim Frye Smith and Doctor

Randy Merrick— 16th Annual Tony Fogliani Me-
morial Golf Tournament

Jim Rowe talks about his friend, Tony Fogliani and his love of the game!



...How appreciative our patients are knowing that the Free Clinic is
open, available and that they will not be turned away!

...Recipients of the Clinic’s services say to us all the time, that they “know
someone is helping us to help them!” Patients give back whenever they
can...they pay it forward!

...Your participation and support in Giving campaigns and OCFC fundrais-
ing events ensures that there is Equity in Healthcare...

Partnerships mean the world to our patients...

“Best Wishes” to recently retired Wilderness Pharmacy owner and proprie-
tor Mr. Eugene Triplett ! Mr. Triplett donated countless hours to local
Free Clinics and other non-profits in the area during his years at the phar-
macy and we expect that will continue! Retirement is suiting him, howev-
er, he says he’s “catching up on just about everything”!

Patients would always count on Eugene and his staff to ensure everyone
was served! Part of his legacy as a pharmacist was to ensure that other
pharmacists ‘give back to their community’ by persuading them to donate
hours of volunteer work! His contribution as a local pharmacist to the
community was immense and the Wilderness Pharmacy was a critical
part of the OCFC’s medication assistance program!

Thank You Mr. Triplett!

It really matters ...

Remaining Partnerships with
pharmacies in Orange and
Gordonsville make medication
assistance possible for our pa-
tients...we partner so that cost
burdens are lessened!

Pictured with his daughter, recently retired owner and proprietor of Wilderness Pharma-

cy , Eugene Triplett was honored at the VA Free and Charitable Clinics Conference (2018).
He is also pictured with Executive Directors of Orange County Free Clinic, Free Clinic of

Culpeper and Living Waters Clinic ! www.vafec.org for more information.

“It takes each of us to make a difference for all of
us...It takes each individual contributing in his or her own way
to make a difference for our entire community” -Jackie Mutche-
son, Author and Teacher
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Catherine Kipps, RN and Lisa Wilson-OCFC Staff
Check Blood Pressure and Glucose levels at a local
Health Fair in October.

Why Your Support Always
Means So Much

Your gifts change lives! We do not receive federal fund-
ing and your donations help keep the Free Clinic operat-
ing and accessible. We are Orange County’s
Healthcare Safety Net and still need support
from the Community to do our work.

Healthcare is costly, but it is an investment in people
and our community.

Medicaid Expansion is a wonderful opportunity to help
close the healthcare coverage gap; we are committed to
ensuring that our patients will have care, whether it’s by
us or another provider.

There are between 90,000 and 100,000 residents in the
State who will not be eligible for expanded Medicaid and
who will go uninsured, are underinsured or will be with-
out insurance from time to time.

We work hard everyday to reach Healthcare Equity in
our community! We assure our patients that no mat-
ter their ability to pay, they will have access to quality
care when they need it, not just when they can get it.

Kim Frye Smith, Development Director

Volunteer Board Members( Doug Ponton —top left
and Barry Barr-Rt) with OCFC Staff at the 16th Annual
Tony Fogliani Memorial Golf Tournament



Thank you for your investment in our work and in the Community! We have made every effort to
provide a complete list. We apologize if we somehow missed your name. Please let us know to in-
clude you in the next published list in our next report... OCFC thanks you for all you do to support
our work! This list includes your financial contributions December 1, 2017 through Novem-
ber 1, 2018 and does not include tickets, raffles or other items purchased at events.










ATHENA , EHR

We all make a difference. Please continue to include us

in your annual year-end giving and know that your gifts
are truly “Gifts of Life”.

OCFC
101 C Woodmark Street
range VA 22960/540-672-0793

Office Hours : M-F 9-5 /Clinic Hours:
Monday 9-4, Tuesday 9-7, Wednesday 9-4
Thursday 9am-3p.m.

Walk —In Clinic Hours: Tues 4 p.m. —7p.m.
Se habla espafiol
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ORANGE COUNTY FREE CLINIC

What We Do

Make healthcare a priority... The Orange County
Free Clinic (OCFC) is dedicated to the belief that every-
one should have access to health care services. Our mis-
sion is to provide primary medical care and prescription
assistance to the residents of Orange County who do not
have the resources to meet basic health care needs.

WHO WE SERVE

The Underserved...Patients are adult residents of Or-
ange County with no health insurance or under-insured
and meet household income levels based on the Federal
Poverty Guidelines.

WHAT WE OFFER

Peace of Mind...reaching for Healthcare Equity! Every
one deserves quality, accessible healthcare that is avail-
able regardless of ability to pay. The Clinic offers prima-
ry medical healthcare for acute and chronic illnesses.

Visit us at www.orangecountyfreeclinic .org
PHONE: (540) 672-0793

Thank You for Investing in a life!

Our Health Partners

Novant Health -UVA Heath System

LAB Corp

Mary Washington Healthcare

UVA Mammogram Mobile Unit

Orange Pharmacy & Your Gordonsville Pharmacy
Wilderness Pharmacy (Thanks for their many years
of service)

Dermatology PLC

LOW Lions Club Sight & Sound Mobile Unit

Dr. Samuel Schustek, Podiatry

Dr. Randolph V. Merrick, Innovative Health Care &
Laser Therapy

Orange County Health Department

FAHSS

Germanna Community College

Americares

Direct Relief

Culpeper Wellness Foundation

Mt. View Nursing Home

Virginia Health Care Foundation

Virginia Association of Free and Charitable Clinics



